
Ferndale No. 23 – July 2025
Dear sisters and brothers, it is hard to believe that we are
already about to enter the month of July but here we go.

Our June meeting was friendship night and memorial. We had a
room full of members who came to celebrate the lives of those
we  have  lost  this  past  year  and  our  friendship  with  our
subordinate officers from other chapters. There was also a
surprise honor night for DGD Helene Nicholson who didn’t want
anything. The officers of all the chapters in District one
read an honor ceremony called you are my sunshine and was
presented a handmade bicycle made of wood with a clock in the
spokes of the back wheel. It was lovingly made by PGP Marton
Anderson of Oregon. It is Beautiful. The Northern Stars also
presented her with a bouquet of flowers. I think we were
successful in pulling off our surprise. On June 14th Flag Day
we finally held our long awaited Ableskiver  breakfast at the
community  center.  We  fed  about  150,  which  was  lower  than
previous years.  There was also a boutique table with handmade
items from our members. Next month July 4th is the annual 4th
of July parade we always participate in. The parade starts at
noon,  but  we  start  assembling  around  10  at  the  Ferndale
masonic center. Our meeting is July 9th it is Our brothers
night, western wear (Jeans are great). It will be long form
and Larkspur and Water Lilys are the flowers of the month.
Come see what’s in store. Also, July 20th is the first annual
Lee Astorino Tea, there will be a guest speaker there to tell
us about the outreach that Lee believed so strongly in. More
information at our July meetings.

Always remember it might only take a smile to make someones
day!

Elizabeth Carter Lorig WM

Larry Nicholson WP

https://www.northcoastmasons.com/trestleboard/ferndale-23/ferndale-no-23-july-2025/







